VICTORIA AND ALBERT MUSEUM BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Summary of the meeting of the Board of Trustees held on Thursday 20 September 2001

Present: Paula Ridley (Chairman), Professor Margaret Buck, Penelope, Viscountess  Cobham, Mr Rob Dickins, Mrs Jane Gordon Clark, Sir Terence Heiser, Mr Rick Mather, Mr Peter Rogers, Mr Antony Snow, Professor Sir Christopher White.

In attendance: Mr Mark Jones (Director), Mr Jim Close (Deputy Director), Dr Deborah Swallow (Keeper of Asia and the Islamic World)

1.
Theatre Museum Redevelopment Proposal
Trustees received presentations on the proposal from Margaret Benton, Director of the Theatre Museum and architect Steve Tompkins. The Board agreed that the V&A would support the redevelopment proposal and underwrite the £98,000 requested by the Theatre Museum in 2001-02 to complete the Stage 1 application to the HLF.

2.
Matters Arising

· Dr Swallow reported that details about the custodia in the V&A’s possession had been sent to the Bishop of Zamora.
· Dr Swallow reported that the NACF had granted £50,000 towards the purchase of the Three English Late Medieval Oak Figures and that the NHMF would consider the V&A’s application for funding in mid-October.

3.
Chairman's Report 
The Chairman reported as follows:

· The dates proposed for Board meetings in 2002 had been circulated: she was still considering the format for the meetings and invited Trustees to let her have any suggestions.
· She would complete the performance appraisal forms for Trustees as necessary.

· Accompanied by the Director, she had met with the Minister for the Arts and discussed  the future management of Apsley House and the Wellington Museum.

· At the Chairman’s invitation, the Director reported on the outcomes of the Regional Task Force.

4.
Director's Report
The Board noted the Director’s Report circulated for the meeting and the following further points:

· Three of the four new Keeper posts had been filled and the organisational development process was continuing.

· The differences in attendance figures between 2000 and 2001 were almost certainly due  to the effects of the foot and mouth outbreak.  The recent terrorist activity in the USA had led to concerns over the effect which a decline in international tourism would have on the Museum.

· The Bethnal Green Museum had been awarded a £500,000 grant from the ERDF.

· He had attended an Albertopolis meeting convened by Michael Portillo and chaired by Lord Puttnam.

· The Government’s Culture Online scheme would be set up from 1 April 2002.

5.
Reports from Committees 

Collections
· The Board agreed that loans to the USA should continue as normal unless there was a real risk to the object.  

· The Board approved the Proposed Revised Loans Policy. 

Buildings Strategy

· On the British Galleries, the last three galleries were due to be handed over that week.

· The work on the Main Entrance ramp and steps was progressing well and the quality of the workmanship was good.

· The presentations about the Spiral to the local resident associations, planners, etc., in July had gone well.

· On the RIBA project, a revised scheme had been produced and Gareth Hoskins had been appointed to produce a design for the Architecture Gallery. 

· The OJEC selection process for a consultant architect for the Masterplan was underway. 

Audit
· After 12 years, Rosamund Sykes, Director of Finance, would be leaving the Museum at the end of October.

· Matters of security had progressed on all accounts.

· The Committee had received reports on Learning & Visitor Services, budget setting, control and monitoring and the renewal of the security contract.

· The NAO had presented its management letter on the 2000-01 accounts and the V&A Finance team had been congratulated on its work.


Development 

The Board noted the Development Report circulated for the meeting and the following further points:

· Gifts of over £1 million had been received in August for the British Galleries and a number of individuals and trusts would be approached in order to raise the balance of funds required to complete the project. 

· The JP Morgan sponsorship for the Chihuly exhibition had been very successful and had included a multimedia advertising campaign.

· Fundraising from donors in the USA had been suspended temporarily due to the recent terrorist activity.

· Good feedback had been received from donors following the Director’s recent interviews and the success of the Chihuly exhibition.

6. Any Other Business
· The Chairman reported that Mr Snow’s term of appointment as a Trustees expired on 30 September 2001 and that she would be seeking an extension of that term of up to six months.

· It was agreed that Trustees would be taken on a tour around the British Galleries at the next Board meeting.

· The Chairman invited Trustees to accompany Dr Swallow after the meeting to view the recently acquired German Armorial Travelling Desk.
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